
Fallen Cougars 
WWII Commemoration Project
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• During WWII, the WSU Registrar's office and President 
Holland corresponded with the families of student 
soldiers.

• According to President Holland, [we] “will prepare a 
brochure describing the contributions made by thousands 
of W. S. C. men in this great conflict, and giving special 
emphasis to the supreme sacrifice made by over a 
hundred of our graduates.” April 10, 1945

• The commemorative brochure was never published, 
however the War Records Collection was preserved in the 
Libraries. 
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• In 2017, Dr. Ray Sun initiated a service project for his 
students to research the lives of WSU students who 
perished during WWII

• From 2017-2025 teams of research students drawing 
upon library collections and additional resources have 
restored the stories of 250 individuals

• Some of these Fallen Cougars, such as Vernon Elmer 
Bishop, are only known now because of this research 
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Next Steps

• Provide family members of the Fallen Cougars 
with a Certificate of Academic Achievement

• As part of this project, we discovered a handful 
of discrepancies in spellings, preferred names, 
and most importantly, Fallen Cougars who had 
inadvertently been left off the original memorial

• Update the WSU Veterans Memorial by 
recasting the WWII plaques

• Finalize the Fallen Cougars website that 
provides the full biographies of these 
remarkable individuals
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